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RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Puget Sound Energy., 

Docket UE-220066, UG-220067, and UG-210918 (Consolidated) 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On December 22, 2022, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) entered Order 24/10, Rejecting Tariff Sheets; Approving Settlements, with 

Conditions; Authorizing and Requiring Compliance Filing (Order 24/10) in consolidated 

Dockets UE-220066, UG-220067, and UG-210918 (Dockets). Order 24/10, among other 

things, accepted the Revenue Requirement Settlement’s terms, which modified Puget Sound 

Energy’s (PSE) proposed time varying rates (TVR) pilot program and required PSE to 

propose a full opt-in TVR program in its next general rate case. It also required PSE to 

establish new optional Time of Use (TOU) rate schedules as a part of PSE’s TVR pilot. 

On February 22, 2023, PSE filed its revised tariff sheets establishing optional TOU rate 

schedules to comply with Order 24/10, with a stated effective date of March 24, 2023.  

On March 22, 2023, Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter in this docket stating that Staff 

had reviewed the revised tariff sheets and believes the filing complies with the terms of 

Order 24/10.  

The Commission accepts that the revised tariff sheets filed on February 22, 2023, by PSE 

comply with Order 24/10 and may go into effect on March 24, 2023. 

 

 

AMANDA MAXWELL 

Executive Director and Secretary 


